
The Town of Moriah Town Board held a Public Hearing on Thursday January 12, 2023 at 5:45pm 

at the Town of Moriah Court House, 42 Park Place, Port Henry, NY on Local Law #1 of 2023 

regarding Prior Written Notice of Highway Defects. 

 

Present: Paul Salerno   Councilman 

  Tom Anderson  Councilman 

  Matt Brassard   Councilman 

  Nathan Gilbo   Councilman 

 

Absent  Thomas Scozzafava  Supervisor 

 

Others Present:  Bill Trybendis, Robert Stevenson, and Rose French-Town Clerk  

 

Councilman Salerno called the public hearing to order at 5:45pm; he then read the legal notice 

calling for the public hearing.   

 

Councilman Salerno stated our Insurance carrier has suggested that we make these changes.  It 

will amend Local Law #1 of 1978.  An example would be if a town road had a pot hole in it; the 

person or persons would have to write a letter to the Town and the Town would have to address 

the problem.  Councilman Salerno stated there is a resolution at the end of the regular meeting 

regarding this Local Law.  He asked the Board if they had any questions; Councilman Brassard 

stated for example if there is a pot hole in a town road the Town has 24 hours to fix the problem 

or hazard it.  Councilman Salerno stated the Town needs written documentation of the problem 

for the insurance.  There were no other questions. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:48pm. 

 

 

 

________________________________ 

       Town Clerk 


